
BOR Board Meeting Minutes 
June 19 7:00 PM 
Via MS Teams 
  
Board Members  

Pat Ellis  
Teisha and Kayden Guernsey  
Jim Nightingale  
Duncan Rowley  
Dave Barnes   
Ben Boyack 
James Moore 
Invited Guests: 

  Karen Romig 
  Jaide Matson 

 Kyle MacArthur 
 

Not attending:  
Allen Gerber 
 

Junction Jam Recap – Sent out recap for the board to review 
 People took advantage of the Fun Run  
 Lots of spectators around the course  
 First successful Moto Tally Race – Posted results with in an hour 
 Driver complaint resolved through timing and scoring 
 Penalties were waived based on finish 
 Volunteers did a great job – Safety Squad 
 Relied on the local guys – good feedback from Jerimy Alexander 
 Incident free – no serious accidents 
 Adena did a great job on the Safety Squad 
 Safety plan worked well 
 Track is in good shape – may need to put up better markers 
 Facebook graphic – FB has been busy 
 Race Dezert - Kyle 
 Improvements –  

Timing and Scoring  - Where the cars are, location of the transponder (539), possible  
second antenna? 

  Better sound system, dumpster, water truck 
  Better money handling – Possible Square (Internet) 
  Charity table – Make it available?  Need better signage 

Volunteer of the Year award; Sportsman of the Year Award – Need input and help form 
the board 

  Possible – Most improved racer award 
 
2024 Race Updates 
  
 Jackpot – Well in hand 
  Room code  - Need more pool side rooms.  Cool for the awards ceremony 



  Need to get it up online – done 
  Looked at the map – Up basketball and Down Hell Hill 
 Knolls – Updating the 3 year permit. 

Wendover – Touched base with new BLM guy.  All but done.  Wash station – talk with Dustin 
Miller 

 
Updates 
 
Timing and Scoring 
Used Moto Tally for the first time at Junction Jam.  Success! 
We are still struggling with car identification.  Need a third person watching over it. 
   
Registration 

Most of the driver’s preregistered 
Pre-run  - Money $20 per vehicle to go to a volunteer fund for possibly gas cards, snacks etc. 
We had a Fun Run Pre run and we raised over $600 for our volunteers – Great idea 
 

 Coordinate with SIMCO  
 
Pay out and trophies discussion.  

Traditionally it has gone like this 
 
3 cars in class     1st place trophy         All of the money (This didn’t really work)  
4 cars in class     1st & 2nd trophy         Payout 1st, 2nd 
5 or more cars 1st, 2nd, 3rd trophy     Top three pay out 
 
This is tradition but not saying it has to be this way.  Most of us don't want a 3rd place trophy in 
a 3 car class 
Kyle had a break down – 3 big trophies 
Need better trophies 

 
Other Business 
 Review Newsletter – Email list 
  Need to pay for email service 
 Formalize the BOR board 
  Terms and length of service 
  Get list of positions and what is required 
   Newsletter monthly 
   Make it so you can sign-up for it  
   Teisha, Jaide and Ben will work on this 
 Rangely – Instead of racing Vernal as the first race.  More Colorado racers? 
 
Needs 
Printing supplier for signs, flyers, awards – Need a printer in the organization 
 Print plaques, handouts etc. 
Ordered plaques from First Choice Graphix 
 
Next Meeting :   



 
Future 
Board membership and term 
 
Increase car count 
 

  


